	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2017/2124/P


	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Charles Thuaire


	55 Shelton Street 

London WC2H 9HE



	Proposal(s)

	Change of use of basement and ground floors from light industrial (Class B1c) to retail (Class A1)

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	2
	No. of responses


	1

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	0
1
0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	Press advert and site notice 11.5.17 to 1.6.17- no response

Covent Garden CAAC- no response

Covent Garden Community Association comment-

‘The CGCA greatly regrets the loss of light industrial use, as small industry, such as the clockmaking workshop at this location, is the historical foundation of Covent Garden. A change of use further erodes the conservation area’s history.’

Officer response 

The basement and ground floors have been in lawful use as Class B1 since 1979 when permission was granted for change of use to light industry; the unit has been occupied for about the last 25 years by a clock repairer but is now vacant. It is understood that he moved due to needing more suitable accommodation and lower business rates. Also the location was of no consequence to the business since apparently all his commissions came from word of mouth which shows that this industrial use was not site specific or even traditional for Covent Garden.
It is acknowledged that no marketing has been undertaken by agents for an alternative B1 business use here. However it is considered that it is unlikely that any new tenants would be attracted to these particular premises, given its quality and viability. The unit is small at approx. 60sqm and is in poor condition; it is laid out as a narrow shop with a traditional shopfront and a basement store which has little natural daylight and an outside toilet. It represents a poor quality Category C3 light industrial unit, as defined by Camden Planning Guidance CPG5, which is considered may not be suitable for continued industrial use. It could be suitable as alternative B1a office space as it adjoins a parade of other B1 office and D1 uses to the east, although its condition, size and layout with limited light is unlikely to be very attractive to office users. 

A new retail use with shopfront display would preserve and enhance the streetscene and conservation area here, as provided by the previous clock repairer, whereas an office use would probably extend the ‘dead’ frontage created by the adjoining B1/D1 parade. A retail use would also be likely to generate a similar if not greater level of employment to the previous use. 

Overall, it is considered on balance, given the circumstances, that the loss of business use and creation of new retail use here would not harm the borough’s overall supply of employment floorspace and would contribute to the character and mix of uses within the Central London Area of the borough and comply with the aims of policies to support the retail function of Covent Garden in particular.  



	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission


